
 

 

Children’s Services                                                              

 
Newchurch Community Primary School 

Glebeland 

Culcheth 

Warrington 

WA3 4DX 

 

Telephone: 01925 763427 

Fax: 01925 766045     

www.newchurchprimary.co.uk  

Email: newchurch_primary@warrington.gov.uk                      Headteacher: Mrs J Narraway 

 

 
21st September 2020 
 
Dear parent/carer, 
 
Following on from the letter from the Local Authority, please could we ask for your assistance in adhering to the 
following: 

 School staff will wear face coverings when they come out to collect and drop off the children at the start 
and end of the school day 

 As a reminder, those traveling on public transport should adhere to the mandatory wearing of face 
coverings 

 All adults to wear a face covering when visiting or entering school grounds (from the red gates, please) 

 Only one adult should enter the premises for drop-off and pick-up 

 Arrive and leave promptly when dropping off/ collecting your child and observe social distancing at all 
times 

 Talk to your children about the risks of congregating in groups outside schools, and mixing with other 
schools and go directly home 

 
We have had a number of concerned parents contact us regarding children and parents not social distancing 
outside of school, and not keeping to the rule of six. Of course, we are not in a position to enforce this and we 
want nothing more for the children then to resume normal activities such as going to the park with friends, 
having sleepovers and parties, etc. Unfortunately, these things are just not possible at the moment if we wish to 
help fight this dreadful virus and keep our Newchurch Family safe. 
 
We know that you will, in partnership with us, want to do everything you can to keep our schools open and safe. 
The co-operation of all parents/carers, children and young people in following these additional measures, along 
with maintaining social distancing and regular hand washing and/or use of hand sanitiser, is essential to ensure 
this. 
 
We appreciate your support.  
 
Kindest regards, 

 
Mrs Jayne Narraway 
Head Teacher  


